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AUDUBON PROTECTS FLORIDA STATE PARKS
FROM DEVELOPMENT PROPOSALS

Did you know that Evansville Audubon Society is a chapter of National Audubon and that your membership in the
Audubon organization, makes you part of the largest and most effective grassroots environmental organization in the
country? You are part of the cohort of individuals that can and do make a difference! Read on about the recent
successful effort to protect Florida State Parks:

At the end of September, Audubon staff, members, and outdoor enthusiasts celebrated the defeat of a suite of
proposals that would have built golf courses, hotels, pickleball courts, and more in nine of Florida’s busiest state
parks. The public had only one week to organize before eight meetings (scheduled during the work day, with no
virtual component, and all at the same time) convened to take comment on the proposals.

Florida State Parks often protect some of the last, best remaining examples of rare habitats and views left in the
rapidly urbanizing state. Florida has no shortage of places to swing a golf club, sample the continental breakfast,
or try your hand at pickleball—but it's increasingly rare to spot the Florida Scrub-Jay, witness neotropical bird
migration, or experience Florida in all its natural beauty.

As soon as Audubon Florida staff learned of the proposals, they began calling state officials and alerting their
members to the state park threat. Immediately, responses rolled in as more than 30,000 people used the action alert
to send letters to the Florida Department of Environmental Protection and Governor Ron DeSantis. Members of the
Audubon policy team contacted stakeholders and pulled together critical information on the impacts of the proposed
development, worked with a robust network of conservation leaders to coordinate public meeting attendance, and
led outreach efforts. The media took note: Over 80 stories ran with quotes from local leaders of Florida’s 44
Audubon chapters.

Amidst the bipartisan avalanche of public support for the state parks and rejection of these development proposals,
the public meetings were first delayed and then cancelled altogether as Governor DeSantis sent the management
plan amendments “back to the drawing board.”

Passionate conservationists and park lovers across the state wrote letters, shared updates, and called elected
officials—and it worked! Audubon was part of the effort to create Florida's state parks and is just as important to
the survival of these special places and their wildlife today.

Today Evansville Audubon members aren't being called upon to save an Indiana State Park from an unsound
proposal, but right now you are part of an international partnership that includes EAS, Indiana Audubon, Indiana
DNR, and USFWS (and other Audubon chapters as well) for the first full scale, life-cycle tracking project of Wood
Thrushes from every part of their range, both summering and wintering grounds, to stop their decline. Nearly 4% of
the entire population of Wood Thrushes nest in Indiana and the Wood Thrush is on the USFWS Birds of
Conservation Concern list. Your membership and donations make this project possible.



Evansville Audubon Society Minutes September 17, 2024

Program: at 6:00 PM – Allisyn-Marie Gillet, State Ornithologist, IDNR gave a presentation on “Chasing Melody
Wood Thrush Project”. Evansville Audubon was a sponsor for the tagging of one wood thrush around the Hovey
Lake area. Allisyn Marie was the one that tagged the Audubon bird and gave details of the bird and the project
utilizing the MOTUS wildlife tracking system. Indiana Audubon has funded next years project. The goal is to tag
600 birds of which 26 birds will be in Indiana.
-------------------
The business meeting convened at 6:53pm at Wesselman Woods Nature Center. A quorum was present with seven
board members - Brian Taylor, Richard Vernier, Sue Vernier, Phil Copp, Pat Copp, Jim Kimsey and Pam Kimsey.

Minutes: The June 2024 annual meeting minutes were approved.

Treasurer's report: Richard Vernier gave the treasurer’s report as of 9/13/2024.

Income of $0.02, interest
Expenses of $0.00
Current checking balance is $5,248,35.
Checking account without the reserve account balances is $2,395.74

Reserve account balances
Education & Conservation $0.00
Jr. Birders $280.00
Lewis Memorial[ $2,572.61
Total $2,852.61

Other Accounts
Bulk mail $0.00
Savings $5.09
CD 14 month at 4.85% $3,464.57
Total $3,469.66

Richard informed the group that the Indiana business entity fee was paid and filed.

Committee Reports:
Field Trips
September 28th and October 5th hikes will be conducted at Eagle Slough at 7:30am. These walks should last 1
1/2 to 2 hours. October 12thwill be the Big Sit from 6am to 8:30am at Cane Ridge. Programs
The November program was to be presented by Alex Gansmann from Wild Birds Unlimited, but due to scheduling
issues it will need to be postposed. Greg Miller at JC’s Wildlife has offered to present on backyard feeding instead.
Junior Birders- Hope Hartman conducted an outing on Saturday September 14th, 2024.
Conservation- No update
Education and Conservation Grants- Sue Vernier announced the applications for education and
conservation grants will start October 1st 2024.
Events – No update
Media/Marketing- Brian Taylor gave an update on a new website format that is in the works by Don Batema.



Old Business : Sue Vernier reported there is still a vacancy for the program chair.

New Business:
Richard Vernier presented the 2024-2025 budget. The budget was unanimously approved.

There is $2,572.61 left in the memorial fund. A motion was made by Sue Vernier to move $1,250 to the education
and conservation fund and $1,322.61 to the general fund. It was unanimously approved.
Items from the floor: none

Bird observations: It was reported that on September 18th 2024 a clapper rail was spotted near Louisville at
the Hayes Kennedy Park.

Meeting adjourned at about 8:00

Submitted by Brian Taylor, Secretary




